
Town of Kendall
15548 County Road O
Darlington, Wt 53530

Monthly Board Meeting
September 9,2019

Meeting was called to order by chairman, Mark Rehmstedt at 7:30 pm.

Pledge of Allegiant was recited.

Roll call was done: Reggie Kamps, Mark Rehmstedt and Joe Flogelwere present.

Meeting agenda was posted at the Town Hall, Town Dumpsite, and the intersection of Burr Oak
& Oak Park Road. Joe Flogel made a motion to approve the agenda. Seconded by Reggie
Kamps. All Ayes. Motion Carried to approve the agenda.

A motion was made by Joe Flogel to approve the August Lg,2oLg Monthly Meeting minutes.
Seconded by Reggie Kamps. Roll call done: Joe - Aye, Reggie - Aye, Mark - Aye. Motion
Carries.

A motion was made by Reggie Kamps to approve the August 26th, 2O1g Special Meeting
minutes. Seconded by Joe Flogel. Roll call done: Mark - Aye, Joe - Aye, Reggie - Aye. Motion
Carries.

A motion was made by Reggie Kamps to approve the September 4th, 2019 Special Meeting
minutes. Seconded by Joe Flogel. AllAyes. Motion Carries.

Clerk/Treasure/s Report: The bills for August were presented for payment. Motion made by
Joe Flogelto approve the clerk/treasurer report and approve the bills payable. Reggie Kamps
seconded the motion. AllAyes. Motion Carries.

Correspondence - None

The next meeting will be on Monday, October L4,ZOL9 at 7:30 pm.

Patrolman Update: The patrolmen have put gravel down on Cottage lnn Road and prairie

Road. They have done some patching and ditching. Rain took out the edge of New Line Road
and left mud. The Red Truck is back. The Town is looking into listing the Orange Truck on Wl
Surplus.



Old Business:

Fire/Ambulance Reports- The Belmont Fire District met with the insurance agent to discuss
increasing the insurance on fireman in case of injury or death. The Fire District purchased a

new generator for SZg00. They also spent SSOSO on repaving and repainting the driveway.

Update on March 2019 Flood Damage Claim- The County is patching the roads. The estimated
cost of repairs to Oak Park Road and Rock Road was 513-514,000. The finalcost is 511,6g6.
Kendall Township should get back 70% of the cost of the claim from the State.

Russell Road Bridge replacement update- The road was raised because there was too much
limestone underneath. Mark talked with Tom Jean about doing blacktop this year or next year.
The Road Closed signs are still up, but the road can be driven on. VW Fencing is going to do the
fencing and the flood gate underneath the bridge.

Seal coating & blacktop mats update- The County has most of the mats and wedges in. They
will be back to finish Russell Road and Cottage lnn.

Rura! Mutual lnsurance- At the August 26th Special Meeting the change to Rural Mutual
lnsurance Company for the Town insurance was approved. Saving the township 34o/o in
premium cost, helped by lower claims and no lawsuits the last couple of years.

Future changes Tourn Dump The Town is goingto check into where the septic lines at the
Town Shed are so changes to the driveway can be made to make traffic flow better at the
dump, as well as to make things easier for the patrolmen when loading chips or gravel.

New Business:

Advertising for third part-time patrolman- At the September 4th, 2019 Special Meeting it was

approved to advertise in the Republican Journal and the Shopping News for a third part-time

patrolman.

Recycling Change- Faherty's has informed the Town of some changes in recycling. Only "1"
and "2" plastics will be taken as recycling. Also there will be a 3o/o tncrease for next year.

Public Comment: An elector suggested talking to Waste Management for the trash and

recycling for the Town of Kendall for possible reduced cost and more acceptance of various

recyclable materials.

Reggie Kamps made a motion to adjourn the meeting Joe Flogelseconded it. AllAyes.

Meeting adjourned at 8:10 pm.



Respectfully Submitted:

Lisa Caya Approved:

Mark Rehmstedt

Joe Flogel

Reggie Kamps


